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TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD 
 

Membership: 
Murray Cox (Chairman) 

Alan Hayman 
Peter Munro 

Peter Maxwell 
Ian Radford 

 
 
 

Notice is given of the Meeting of the Tekapo Community 
Board to be held in the Lake Tekapo Community Hall, on 

Monday 14 February 2011 at 7.30 pm 
 
 

 
 
 
Business:  As per Agenda attached 

 
 
 
 
 
 

GLEN INNES 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
9 February 2011 
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TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD AGENDA 

Monday 14 February 2011 
 
 
I. APOLOGIES:  
 
II DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
      
III. MINUTES:   
   Confirm and adopt as the correct record the Minutes of the meeting of the Tekapo 
 Community Board held on 22 November 2010. 
 MATTERS UNDER ACTION: 
   
IV REPORTS: 

1. Financial Report 
2. Tekapo Community Centre Funding 
3. Tekapo Township Issues 
4. Correspondence - Lake Tekapo Foot Bridge Society Inc 
5. Increasing Rabbit Levels – Letter from Environment Canterbury  
6. Alexandra Terrace 
7. Appointments to Other Committees 
8. Ward Member’s Report 
9. Reports from Members who Represent the Board on Other Committees 

 
V GENERAL 

1. Tekapo Property Group Update (Peter Maxwell) 
2. Community Centre Workshop 24 February 2011 (Murray Cox) 
3. Walking and Cycling Strategy (Peter Munro) 

 
VI VISITOR 
    7.30 pm Philip Brownie, General Manager, Destination Mt Cook Mackenzie 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL  

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD  
HELD IN THE LAKE TEKAPO COMMUNITY HALL  

ON MONDAY 22 NOVEMBER 2010 AT 7.30 PM 

PRESENT: 
 Murray Cox (Chairman) 
 Alan Hayman 
 Peter Maxwell 
 Peter Munro 
 Ian Radford 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
 Claire Barlow (Mayor) 
 Glen Innes (Chief Executive Officer) 
 Garth Nixon (Community Facilities Manager) 
 Bernie Haar (Asset Manager) 
 Nathan Hole (Manager – Planning and Regulations) 
 Paul Morris (Manager – Finance and Administration) 
 Rosemary Moran (Committee Clerk) 
 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the new triennium.  He 
congratulated Peter Maxell on his election to the Council, Ian Radford as a new Community 
Board member and Alan Hayman and Peter Munro on their re-election to the Community 
Board. 
 
 
II MINUTES: 
 
 The Minutes of the meeting of the Tekapo Community Board held on 13 September 

2010 were confirmed as the correct record on the recommendation of the former 
Chairman of the Tekapo Community Board and the Chief Executive Officer. 

 
 Civil Defence: 
 The Asset Manager referred to a proposal to establish an emergency management 

committee for Lake Tekapo and suggested that the Community Board could act in 
that capacity in liaison with Council staff and the Lake Tekapo emergency services. 

 
 The Chairman undertook to arrange a meeting with representatives of the Police and 

the Fire Brigade and also to check that the emergency radio telephone had been 
relocated from the school to the fire station. 

 
 Resolved that the Minutes of the meeting of the Tekapo Community Board held on 21 

October 2010 be confirmed and adopted as the correct record of the meeting. 
Peter Maxwell/Alan Hayman 

 ACTION POINTS: 
1. Removal of Willows: 

The Community Facilities Manager advised that the regrowth was to be poisoned.  
He sought direction from the Board on how to dispose of the slash which had been 
piled up on the foreshore.   
It was agreed that the Fire Brigade be requested to burn the pile as soon as 
possible.  It was also proposed that the slash from the Lions clean-up of the Bruce 
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Scott Walkway could be carted to the lakeside and burned at the same time.  The 
Community Facilities Manager undertook to liaise with the Chief Fire Officer. 
 

2. Request to Remove Trees: 
The Community Facilities Manager advised that it appeared the action against the 
Council had been halted and that a negotiated settlement would be reached. 
 

3. Playground: 
The Community Facilities Manager advised that he attended the meetings of the 
Playground Committee.  He suggested it would be appropriate for a Community 
Board member to attend as well.  The Chairman undertook to go to the next 
meeting.  It was advised that a resource consent would not be required for the 
playground.  The Licence to Occupy had yet to be completed. 
 

4. Maintenance of Lochinver Verges: 
The Chairman said that some verges were being mown by the adjacent property 
owners and that as houses were built the Whitestone contractor stopped mowing 
the verges; efforts were being made to encourage the owners to mow them.  The 
Chairman said that a local contractor had undertaken to approach non-resident 
property owners with an offer to mow their verges. 
 

5. Recycling Bins: 
 Resolved: 
 

1. That the existing recycling stations be replaced with larger recycling stations 
at a cost of $4,500 per station. 

 
2. That Board members be advised of the funding source for the new recycling 

stations. 
 

3. That, as an initial measure, a glass disposal skip be located in the public car 
park as soon as possible, and that further discussions be held regarding a more 
appropriate, permanent location. 

Alan Hayman/Ian Radford  
 

6. Wardens to Monitor Litter and the Camping on Roadways and Reserves 
Bylaw: 
The Chief Executive Officer undertook to have the warrants printed.  Peter 
Maxwell offered to distribute information about the Camping on Roadways and 
Reserves Bylaw to the warrant holders. 
 

7. Outdoor Burning: 
It was noted that publication in the Accessible of the Environment Canterbury fact 
sheet on Outdoor Burning was pending. 
 
 

IV REPORTS: 
 

1. FINANCIAL REPORT: 
 

This report from the Manager – Finance and Administration provided an update for 
Board members on the financial performance of the Tekapo Community for the 
period to September 2010. 
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Resolved that the report be received.   
Peter Maxwell/Ian Radford  

 
2. STANDING ORDERS: 

 
This report from the Chief Executive Officer referred to the requirement for the 
Community Board to adopt a set of Standing Orders. 
 
Resolved: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

 
2. That New Zealand Model Standing Orders NZS 9202:2003 be adopted with the 

following amendment: 
That the Mayor or Chairperson or other person presiding at the 
meeting: 

• has a deliberative vote; and  
• in the case of an equality of votes, has a casting vote. 

Peter Munro/Peter Maxwell 
 

 3. MEETINGS SCHEDULE: 
 
  This report from the Chief Executive Officer was accompanied by a proposed 

meeting schedule for 2011. 
 

Resolved: 

1. That the report be received. 
 

2. That he following schedule of meetings for the Tekapo Community Board for 
2011 be confirmed: 

(Starting at 7.30 pm in the summer and 7.00 pm in May, June, July and 
August ) 

• Monday 14 February 2011 
• Tuesday 29 March 2011 (including consideration of budgets for 

2011/2012) 
• Monday 9 May 2011 
• Monday 27 June 2011 
• Monday 8 August 2011 
• Monday 12 September 2011 
• Tuesday 25 October 2011 (to avoid Labour Day) 
• Monday 12 December 2011 

Peter Maxwell/Ian Radford 
4. ROLES OF COMMUNITY BOARDS: 

 
 This report from the Chief Executive Officer was accompanied by a 

discussion paper detailing how Council and Community Boards will fulfil 
their respective roles. 
 
Resolved: 
 
1. That the report and attached discussion paper be received. 
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2. That the discussion document detailing how Council and Community 
Boards will fulfil their respective roles be adopted. 

Peter Maxwell/Ian Radford  
 

5 REMUNERATION OF ELECTED MEMBERS: 
 
 This report from the Chief Executive Officer advised of the new rules 

governing elected members’ remuneration so that Council and Community 
Boards could jointly agree on the pool of remuneration to be divided. 

 
 Resolved: 
 

1. That the report be received. 
 
2. That the Community Boards note the interim determination of the 

Remuneration Authority that the following annual salaries be paid to 
elected members: 

 Mayor $52,900 
 Councillors $12,500 
 Community Board Members $1,500 

 
3. That the Community Boards endorse the Council’s decision to divide the 

indicative pool of remuneration of $106,699 for the period ending 30 June 
2011 as follows: 

• Councillor’s salary $15,634pa 
• Community Board Chairs $3,908pa 
• Community Board Members $1,562pa 

 

3. That the Community Boards note that the Council instructed the Chief 
Executive Officer to revise the Council’s expenses rules to provide for a 
mileage allowance threshold of 30km per trip and a travel time allowance 
of $15 per hour for work related travel. 

 
5. That the Community Boards note that further consideration was to be 

given to the payment of a communications allowance. 
Ian Radford/Alan Hayman 

 
6. LOCAL AUTHORITIES (MEMBERS’ INTERESTS) ACT 1968 – 

REGISTER OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS: 
 
 This report from the Chief Executive Officer provided information about the 

Local Authorities (Members’ Interests) Act 1968 and in particular about good 
practice regarding compliance with the Act. 

 
Resolved that the report be received and any decision deferred until more 
information is available regarding the public availability of information in an 
register of members’ interests. 

Peter Maxwell/Alan Hayman  
  

7. MAJOR ISSUES FOR LAKE TEKAPO THIS TRIENNIUM: 
 

 This report from the Chief Executive Officer advised the Community Board of 
the major issues for Lake Tekapo in the current Triennium.   
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 Resolved that the report be received.   

Alan Hayman/Ian Radford 
 

8. BRIEFING PAPERS: 
 
 These papers from the Manager – Finance and Administration, Asset Manager, 

Community Facilities Manager and Manager – Planning and Regulations 
provided information on the projects being undertaken in the Lake Tekapo 
community. 

  
The need was noted for a review of the public toilets facilities at Lake Tekapo. 
 

 Resolved that the report be received.   
Ian Radford/Peter Maxwell  

 
9. NOMINATION FOR NEW ZEALAND COMMUNITY BOARDS 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 
 
 This report was a call from Local Government New Zealand for nominations 

for the Elections for the New Zealand Community Boards’ Executive 
Committee. 

 
 No Board member expressed interest in being nominated. 
 
 Resolved that the report be received.   

Peter Munro/Alan Hayman 
  
10 CREATIVE COMMUNITIES NEW ZEALAND SCHEME – REVIEW: 
 

 This report from the Community Facilities Manager referred to a recent 
review of the Creative Communities Scheme.  It was accompanied by a report 
which had been considered by the Council at its meeting on 5 November 2010.  
The Council had resolved to seek the views of the Community Boards 
regarding the appointment of elected members to the Creative Communities 
Scheme Assessment Committee.  

 
 No Board member expressed interest in taking up a position on the 

Assessment Committee. 
 
  Resolved that the report be received. 

Ian Radford/Alan Hayman 
 

 11. CAMPING AT LAKE TEKAPO – LETTER FROM MACKENZIE 
TOURISM AND DEVELOPMENT TRUST: 

 
  This letter from the Chairman of the Mackenzie Tourism and Development 

Trust referred to freedom camping and the demand for accommodation in the 
District.  It asked the Community Board to consider introducing an additional 
camping ground at Lake Tekapo and to encourage the use of designated 
camping areas. 

 
  Resolved that the letter be received.   

 Peter Maxwell/Alan Hayman  
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 12 PROPOSED ECO CAFÉ TEKAPO DOMAIN: 
 
  This report from the Manager – Planning and Regulations was accompanied by a 

proposal from Anthony Alderson to occupy a site within the Tekapo Domain on 
land zoned VC2, to operate a mobile café for a period of three months over 
summer. 

 
  Resolved: 
 

1. That the report be received.   
 

2. That the Community Board opposes Anthony Alderson’s proposal to occupy 
land within the Tekapo Domain on land zoned VC2, to operate a mobile café 
for a period of three months over summer. 

Ian Radford /Alan Hayman  
 

13. WARD MEMBER’S REPORT: 
 
 Cr Maxwell advised that one Council meeting had been held at which a number of 

formalities and appointments were attended to.  He said the Finance, Projects and 
Strategies and Planning Committees were to meet during the week.  He noted that 
he had been appointed, along with the Mayor, to represent the Council at the 
Canterbury Water Management Strategy Upper Waitaki Zone selection group 
meeting. 

 
14. REPORTS FROM MEMBERS WHO REPRESENT THE BOARD ON THER 

COMMITTEES: 
 
 Murray Cox reported that the car park and public toilets at the Regional Park were 

due to open.  Signs were being produced and irrigation would be the next project. 
 
 
V GENERAL: 
 

1. COMMUNITY UPDATES: 
 

The Chairman referred to the need to develop a strategy to keep ratepayers 
informed about Tekapo and his suggestion that a Tekapo page be included on 
Council’s website.   He also requested that draft Community Board minutes be put 
on the website as soon as possible following meetings. 
 
Resolved that the Chairman liaise with Council’s IT Officer regarding the 
development and maintenance of a Tekapo page on Council’s website. 

Peter Maxwell/Peter Munro 
 

2. BUS STOP SIGNS – CHURCH OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD: 
 

Cr Maxwell asked the Asset Manager for Bus Stop 9.30 am to 3.30 pm signs for the 
Church of the Good Shepherd. 
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3. ROCK SCULPTURE AT COMMUNITY HALL: 
 

Cr Maxwell referred to the rock sculpture which had been located at the community 
hall for the Art Exhibition in July 2010.  RMS Law in Timaru had commissioned a 
work from the same artist to be erected on the Bay Hill in Timaru.  His information 
was that the work could be valued at $11,000.  The artist had suggested to Edward 
Sullivan of RSM Law that if the Tekapo Community wanted to retain the sculpture 
it could be made available at a discounted price.  Mr Sullivan had suggested that the 
Community Board make an offer of $1,500 for the work, and if the Community 
wanted to pay half, RMS Law would pay the balance. 
 
The Community Board decided to defer making a decision in the meantime. 
 

4. WALKING AND CYCLING STRATEGY FOR THE MACKENZIE: 
 

Mr Munro reported that Tekapo Promotions had been discussing the development 
of a Walking and Cycling strategy for the District.  He said it seemed that if funding 
for the activities was to be attracted a strategy needed to be in place.  He undertook 
to prepare a draft strategy for consideration at the next meeting of the Community 
Board. 
 
The Asset Manager said he and the Community Facilities Manager would be happy 
to work with Mr Munro, and involve the Phil Brownie (General Manger DMCM). 
 

 5 BUDGETS FOR 2011/2012: 
 
  The Chairman undertook to convene one or two informal workshops before the 

next Community Board meeting on 14 February 2011 to consider township issues 
and projects which could be included on the budget for 2011/2012. 

 
 

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE 
CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.53 PM 

  
 CHAIRMAN:   
 
  DATE:  _____________________________________  
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TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD MATTERS UNDER ACTION 

 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
15.2.10 
Wardens to Monitor Litter and Camping Bylaw on Roadways and Reserves Bylaw 

• The Chairman to provide names of local people willing to be appointed and warranted to police 
the Camping on Roadways and Reserves Bylaw and act as litter control officers.    

• Provide printed information regarding the local provisions of the Camping on Roadways and 
Reserves bylaw to the warranted officers.   

Completed 
 
Snow Clearing 
The Chairman asked that there be a note in the next Council Briefs encouraging people to be more 
proactive in clearing footpaths and generally assisting in snow events.  Missed the latest issue – sorry!  
Will put in for next season. 
 
22 November 2010 
Local Authorities (Members’ Interests) Act 1968 – Register Of Members’ Interests: 
Decision deferred until more information is available regarding the public availability of information in 
an register of members’ interests.  Copy of report to Council with advice received from Lane Neave 
attached.  
 
COMMUNITY FACILITIES MANAGER  
22 November 2010 
Removal of willows and new retaining wall on Lakeshore 
It was agreed that the Fire Brigade be requested to burn the pile as soon as possible.  It was also 
proposed that the slash from the Lions clean-up of the Bruce Scott Walkway could be carted to the 
lakeside and burned at the same time.  The Community Facilities Manager undertook to liaise with the 
Chief Fire Officer.  The project was discussed with the Chief Fire Officer who agreed to do the 
burning. 
 
Request to Remove Trees: 
The Community Facilities Manager advised that it appeared the action against the Council had been 
halted and that a negotiated settlement would be reached. 
 
Resource Consent for Hall 
Application for RC for new community centre completed and lodged.  Hearing held – Application 
Declined 

Recycling Bins: 
• Advise Board members of the funding source for the new recycling stations.  Township 

Projects  
• That, as an initial measure, a glass disposal skip be located in the public car park as soon as 

possible, and that further discussions be held regarding a more appropriate, permanent location. 

ASSET MANAGER  
Bus Stop Signs – Church Of The Good Shepherd: 
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Cr Maxwell asked the Asset Manager for Bus Stop 9.30 am to 3.30 pm signs for the Church of the 
Good Shepherd. Tasked to contractor 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 
REPORT TO:   MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

SUBJECT:   REGISTER OF MEMBER’S INTERESTS 

MEETING DATE:  14 DECEMBER 2010 

REF:   STA 9/1  

FROM:   CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
To provide the Council the opportunity to consider whether or not to adopt a Register of 
Members’ Interests. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. Either That elected members provide details of their declared business interests and 
that of their spouses/partners for inclusion in a Mackenzie District Council Register of 
Members’ Interests. 

3. Or The Council declines to establish such a register and amends its Code of 
Conduct to delete any reference to such a register. 

 
 
 
GLEN INNES 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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BACKGROUND: 
 
The issue was debated at the Council meeting on 5 November when a decision was deferred 
pending legal clarification of Council’s obligations to make such information publicly 
available.  Advice on this aspect is attached. 
 
Since the Council meeting, the Fairlie Community Board decided to adopt such a register.  
The other two boards deferred any decision awaiting Council’s deliberations. 
 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
This issue has been well debated and I do not think I can add further to the advice already 
presented to Council. 
 
The arguments for and against can be summarized as follows: 
 
For 
• A register has been recommended to the Council by the Controller and Auditor-General 
several times. 
• It is regarded as good local government practice and has not caused problems in other 
Councils. 
• Its use is mandated in Council’s Code of Conduct. 
• Previous Councils have had such a register. 
 
Against 
• It is perceived as an intrusion into members’ personal circumstances. 
• It is not legally required. 
 
 
APPENDICES: 
 

1. Extract from Code of Conduct. 
2. Advice from Lane Neave. 
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Code of Conduct - Conflicts of Interest 
Elected members of the Mackenzie District Council will: 

• maintain a clear separation between their personal interests and their duties as elected 
members 

• ensure they act in such a way that is, and is perceived to be, free from bias 

• abide by the requirements of the Local Authorities (Members’ Interests) Act 1968 
affecting financial interests 

• meet other legal requirements concerning non-financial conflicts of interests 

• annually make a general declaration of interests held, details of which shall be 
recorded in a register of interests held by the Council’s Chief Executive Officer. 

 

Note:  
In cases of doubt as to conflicts of interest, advice should be immediately sought from the 
CEO.  The Audit Office can also be consulted in cases where the member suspects they may 
have a pecuniary interest.  An exemption may be allowed in certain circumstances provided 
the member obtains it in advance of any action. 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 
REPORT TO:  TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD 
 
SUBJECT:  FINANCIAL REPORT – DECEMBER 2010 
 
MEETING DATE: 14 FEBRUARY 2011 
 
REF:  FIN 1/2/3 
 
FROM:  MANAGER – FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 
 
ENDORSED BY: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
Attached is the financial report for the Board for the period to December 2010, the purpose of 
which is to update Board members on the financial performance of the Tekapo Community as 
a whole for that period.  
 
Commentary will be provided for any significant variances. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
PAUL MORRIS           GLEN INNES 
MANAGER – FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION   CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 
REPORT TO:  TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD 
 
SUBJECT: LAKE TEKAPO COMMUNITY CENTRE UPDATE AND 

FUNDING SENARIO 
 
MEETING DATE: 14 FEBRUARY 2011 
 
REF:  WAS 7/9 
 
FROM:  MANAGER – COMMUNITY FACILITIES 
 
ENDORSED BY: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
To provide an indication of financial viability and funding scenarios for consideration 
by the Tekapo Community Board 
 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

1. That the report be received  
 
 
 
 
 
 
GARTH NIXON         GLEN INNES 
MANAGER – COMMUNITY FACILITIES            CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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BACKGROUND: 
 
At the Council’s budget meeting, following submissions, the Council resolved   
Resolved that it be agreed that the proposed new Tekapo Community Centre project proceed 
in the following stages: 

1. Obtain resource consent for the building to be constructed on the favoured 
lakeside site.   

2. Evaluate the costs of the project and assess its feasibility and affordability.   
3. Consult the community regarding the potential financial impact on 

ratepayers. 
4. Complete detailed design and prepare tenders. 

Graham Smith/Graeme Page  
 

As the resource consent was declined we are back to the drawing board. 
 
Points two and three remain valid as to the affordability of the project to the Lake Tekapo 
Community and there is are proposal in place to meet with the Community to discuss their 
views in relation a new Community Centre 
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
N/A 
 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
I have based the affordability of this project on a total project cost of $3,000,000 which given 
community buy-in; I would see this as a realistic scenario 
 
Tekapo Community Centre Funding Scenario 1  
Currently  Tekapo Community Rates for an improvement fund of 
$100,000 pa 

 $      360,000.00  

Suggested Contribution from Lands Subdivision Reserve  $      600,000.00  
Fund raising goal from the like of Lotteries Community Trusts 
etc. 

 $      600,000.00  

Possible Corporate sponsorship  $      200,000.00  
Community Fund raising $          50,000.00 
Total Funds Raised  $  1,810,000.00  
  
Outstanding Amount   $  1,190,000.00  
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Tekapo Community Centre Funding Scenario 2  
Total estimated cost  $3,500,000.00  
Funding Scenario  
Currently  Tekapo Community Rates for an improvement fund of 
100,000 pa 

 $   360,000.00  

Lands Subdivision Reserve  $  600,000.00  
Fund raising estimate or goal from the like of Lotteries Community 
Trusts etc. 

 $  600,000.00  

Corporate sponsorship  $  200,000.00  
Community Fund raising $     50,000.00 
  $  1,810,000.00 
  
Outstanding Amount   $  1,690,000.00 
 
Under the previous rating regime the Lake Tekapo Community is currently rated $100,000 
per annum which had been set aside for improvements to the Community Centre. Last year 
the Tekapo Community set aside $150,000.  I have based the funding scenarios on this 
amount. 
 
That $150,000.00 would service a mortgage of $1.1 million paying off the entire debt within 
just over ten years based on the current interest rate of 6.5%. pa with no additional rate 
increase. 
 
In Scenario 2 which includes the land to the value of $500,000 the repayment period would 
extend out to twenty one years 
 
The above scenario is based on the following: 

• Budgeted Balance of the Community Improvement rate  at year end $ 360,000 
• Approximately 75% of the current balance of the Land Subdivision Reserve  
• A suggest estimate from a professional funder working in South Canterbury 
• The corporate sponsorship is a guess as is community fundraising, though if the 

Community is behind it then this is not unreasonable. 
 
The balance of the Land Subdivision Reserve is currently   $780,000.00.   Over the years 
Tekapo developers have contributed approximately $830,000.00 to this fund and Tekapo has 
drawn down approximately $160,000.00.  Tekapo is also recognised as lacking in 
recreational community facilities therefore it in not unreasonable to expect a large portion of 
the Land Subdivision Reserve to be available to Tekapo. 
 
Council has not considered specifically the impact of this proposal on its Financial Reserves 
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OPERATING COSTS  
 
 Albury Hall Mackenzie 

Community 
Centre 

Tekapo 
Community 
Centre 

Twizel Events 
Centre 

INCOME      
 Rates  -$    3,970.00  -$ 28,802.00  -$11,601.00  -$    50,978.00  
 Hall Hire   -$       259.00  -$ 11,914.00  -$ 2,072.00  -$    33,606.00  
EXPENDITURE     
 Labour    $   6,426.00    
 Admin    $    1,128.00   $   4,289.00   $   2,391.00  $       8,658.00  
Maintenance   $    1,626.00   $ 35,054.00   $  18,918.00  $     86,932.00  
 Internal Charges   $    1,471.00   $   9,847.00   $   1,499.00  $       5,994.00  
 Total 
expenditure  

-$          4.00   $ 14,900.00   $   9,135.00  $     17,000.00  

Includes    20 k Planned 
maintenance  

 10k Planned 
maintenance 

 17 k Planned m 
maintenance  

 
The table above shows the operating cost of the existing Community Centre and Halls.  The 
closest example would be the Twizel Events Centre with the understanding that it does not 
have a sports hall 
 
Electricity for Twizel is currently budgeted at $26,000 per annum and contractors, which 
include  cleaning and Centre Management, equate to  $42,000;  however there are addition al 
costs associated the TEC toilets being used as public toilets. 
 
With the potential for a new Community Centre being located outside of the REC P Zone 
there may be opportunities to operate a business in conjunction with it thus off-setting 
operating costs.  
 
As indicated in previous plans the building design can have a significant impact on running 
costs and this would be difficult to establish until a full concept or design is undertaken. 
 
The income earning potential through private hire for a Tekapo Community Centre would be 
far greater than the other Community Centre given the right location.  Tekapo is recognised 
as a destination for weddings and events etc,  but it is also recognised for its lack of facilities 
to cater for such events. 
 
The other opportunity that exists is the need at some stage for replacement of the public 
toilets.  Depending on the location of a new community centre combining these with public 
toilets may have benefits for both areas. 
 
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
Whilst the operation costs of a community centre could be argued about, these costs would be 
entirely dependent on what was built and how it was proposed to be operated. 
 
In terms of affordability  the Lake Tekapo Community could fund a loan of up to $1.69 
million over 21  years.   Indications are that based on $3 million this sum is likely to be closer 
to $1.2 million which could be repaid in approximately 13.5 years. 
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Without a project currently on the table  this exercise will be useful in determining 
affordability when discussing this further with the Community.  
 

38



c:\users\rosemary\desktop\lake tekapo community centre.doc 

 
   

Calculation for Lake Tekapo Community Centre Loan – Scenario 1 

Period 
Balance at the 

Beginning of period 
Regular 
Payment 

Interest 
Component at 

6.5% 

Capital 
Component 

Balance at the 
end of period 

1  1,190,000.00  150,000.00 77,350.00 72,650.00  1,117,350.00
2  1,117,350.00  150,000.00 72,627.75 77,372.25  1,039,977.75
3  1,039,977.75  150,000.00 67,598.55 82,401.45  957,576.30
4  957,576.30  150,000.00 62,242.46 87,757.54  869,818.76
5  869,818.76  150,000.00 56,538.22 93,461.78  776,356.98
6  776,356.98  150,000.00 50,463.20 99,536.80  676,820.19
7  676,820.19  150,000.00 43,993.31 106,006.69  570,813.50
8  570,813.50  150,000.00 37,102.88 112,897.12  457,916.38
9  457,916.38  150,000.00 29,764.56 120,235.44  337,680.94
10  337,680.94  150,000.00 21,949.26 128,050.74  209,630.20
11  209,630.20  150,000.00 13,625.96 136,374.04  73,256.17
12  73,256.17  150,000.00 4,761.65 145,238.35  ‐71,982.18

           

Calculation for Lake Tekapo Community Centre Loan – Scenario 2 

Period 
Balance at the 

Beginning of period 
Regular 
Payment 

Interest 
Component at 

6.5% 

Capital 
Component 

Balance at the 
end of period 

1  1,690,000.00  150,000.00 109,850.00 40,150.00  1,649,850.00
2  1,649,850.00  150,000.00 107,240.25 42,759.75  1,607,090.25
3  1,607,090.25  150,000.00 104,460.87 45,539.13  1,561,551.12
4  1,561,551.12  150,000.00 101,500.82 48,499.18  1,513,051.94
5  1,513,051.94  150,000.00 98,348.38 51,651.62  1,461,400.31
6  1,461,400.31  150,000.00 94,991.02 55,008.98  1,406,391.34
7  1,406,391.34  150,000.00 91,415.44 58,584.56  1,347,806.77
8  1,347,806.77  150,000.00 87,607.44 62,392.56  1,285,414.21
9  1,285,414.21  150,000.00 83,551.92 66,448.08  1,218,966.14
10  1,218,966.14  150,000.00 79,232.80 70,767.20  1,148,198.93
11  1,148,198.93  150,000.00 74,632.93 75,367.07  1,072,831.87
12  1,072,831.87  150,000.00 69,734.07 80,265.93  992,565.94
13  992,565.94  150,000.00 64,516.79 85,483.21  907,082.72
14  907,082.72  150,000.00 58,960.38 91,039.62  816,043.10
15  816,043.10  150,000.00 53,042.80 96,957.20  719,085.90
16  719,085.90  150,000.00 46,740.58 103,259.42  615,826.48
17  615,826.48  150,000.00 40,028.72 109,971.28  505,855.21
18  505,855.21  150,000.00 32,880.59 117,119.41  388,735.79
19  388,735.79  150,000.00 25,267.83 124,732.17  264,003.62
20  264,003.62  150,000.00 17,160.24 132,839.76  131,163.86
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 
REPORT TO:  TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD 
 
SUBJECT: LAKE TEKAPO TOWNSHIP PROJECTS 
 
MEETING DATE: 14 FEBRUARY 2011 
 
REF:  WAS 3/5 
 
FROM:  MANAGER – COMMUNITY FACILITIES 
 
ENDORSED BY: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
 
To update the Community Board on various issues which were raised at an informal 
meeting. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

1. That the report be received and information noted 
 

2. That the Tekapo Community Board proceeds to gravel and light the new walkway and 
make the lighting connection through to Alpine Springs. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
GARTH NIXON         GLEN INNES 
MANAGER – COMMUNITY FACILITIES            CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Community Board’s Table of Items updated 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Community Board met informally earlier this year to discuss township issues and 
projects for the coming year.   Having met with the Community Board Chairman I can now 
update the board as per the attached sheets 
 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
The Township project budget had $100,000 allocated this financial year and to date we have 
spent just over $38,000 leaving approximately $62,000 for the remainder of the year 
 
Estimate to supply and install lighting   $12,210.00 
Estimate to metal the track to two metre width   $7,000.00 
 
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
This year we should complete the section of walkway between the effluent dump station and 
the camping ground offices by forming up the path and installing it using AP20.  If the 
Community Board wishes to seal the walkway, the advice is that we should wait until the 
following year to allow for any subsidence associated with the original cable work. 
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LAKE TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD  
Item Description  Action Required  Action Taken 
Town Projects Walkway Mt John to Town – eventually sealed 

and lighting 
 
 
Public toilets – New toilets should be 
programmed with overall town plan in carparks 
at ends of town. 
 
 
Bus shelter to be built into town plan – to take 
traffic away from town. 
 
Extend Green Area and Picnic Area – between 
Tekapo Services and Alpine Haven – more 
seats and landscaping. 
 
Landscaping – continue with areas around 
town. 
 
Walkway to i-Site – bollard or indicate with 
markings. 

Upgrade with AP2O – Quote 
from Brassy. Possibility of 
Community Project. 
 
What maintenance planned for 
existing toilet? 
Design of toilets? 
 
 
Design? 
 
 
Look at Design. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Where is the boundary to the 
Godley? 

Inspected with Contractor quotation 
requested. Estimated at this stage  to 
supply and install lights  $ 19,210 
 
Exterior paint work programmed for 
March /April 
Community Board should advocate 
for new location perhaps in 
conjunction with play area bus stops 
possible Community centre 
Should be viewed with above. 
 
Consider where this would sit with 
future development 
 
 
Additional plant to be undertaken 
along side Murray place path 
 
Boundary runs along  though garden 
area.  I have discussed the possibility 
of road markings ti indicate 
pedestrian access 

Community Centre Resource Consent – Not granted.  Options 
going forward, community input. 
 
 
 

Organise forum with 
community groups to progress.  
Possibility Feb 24th. 
 
 

Funding Scenario provided for further 
discussion. 
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Existing Community Centre upgrade - $10k in 
budget for this year. 
 
 
Tennis Courts – Still need to be upgraded 

Prefer after forum, but will 
need fridge/chiller, dishwasher. 

Awaiting advice from Community 
board  May want to consider options 
for up coming events. 
 
Good project for next financial year 
discussion needed on the extend of 
works 

Other projects Footbridge - $5,000 seed funding given.  Peter 
Munro on committee. 
 
Playground – Murray to attend meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regional Park – Peter M, Ian R and Murray on 
Committee. 
 
What input required into these projects? 

Ensure Committee looks at 
user pays funding. 

 
 
 
This would be good as they are keen 
to progress and will be looking for 
financial assistance this year. I am 
still working through the issue with 
LINZ regarding the flyfox area Work 
will involve closing existing gravel 
track.  

Freedom Camping Meeting required for Town Policy and identify 
areas for camping.  Suggested participants – 
CB, Camping ground, i-Site, Run Holders, 
Council, Regional Park, DOC 

Look to hold meeting in 
March. 
Include reps from Twizel. 

 

Mackenzie 
Tourism & 
Development Trust 

Annual report/Board report 
Progress to date of i-Site 

Peter Maxwell on Board. 
Include on agenda for 
presentation from Board. 

 

Town Development Progress. 
Input going forward? 

Peter Maxwell on project team. 
Include on agenda for update. 
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Civil Defence Formation of Civil Defence Plan/Appointment 
of Liaison person. 
Suggested meeting participants – CB, Army, 
Council, Police, Search & Rescue, Run 
Holders, Fire Service. 

On hold until Council 
appointment. 

 

Town Maintenance 
Issues 

Rubbish 
 
 
Reasealing Work – Murray Pl 
 
Shrubs – Lochinvar/Town/Mt John 
 
 
Skips – Bakery/Godley 
 
 
Willow prunings – to be disposed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lookout sign Hamilton Dr – Only sign off 
highway, no sign at lookout 
 
Yellow lines – State Highway/Hamilton Dr – 
cars parking on the yellow lines 
 
 

Bins to be modified? 
 
 
Follow up with Bernie? 
 
Can Sue be used to keep shrubs 
trimmed around town? 
 
Can anything be done to clean 
up and hide? 
 
Identify area for burning and 
liaise with Lions and Fire 
Service. 
 
 
 
 
Requires sign at Lookout 
 
 
Requires ‘no stopping’ sign on 
side of road 
 
? 

Modification costs in the region of  
$500  
 
 
 
This work should be included as part 
of regular maintenance. 
 
 
 
 
 
I have discussed with Lake Tekapo 
Fire Chief who has agreed to 
undertake this work. I imagine Lake 
levels are impacting on his ability to 
do this work. 
 
Work has been tasked 
 
 
This is a transit issue check on 
progress 
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Street lights – Aorangi Cres – problem with 
lights out 
 
Playground slide – Scott St – static buildup 

 
 
 
Earthing strap required 

This work has been identified. 
Waiting on contractor 
 
Having researched this it is not the 
slide but the child and warm dry 
conditions as well their cloths.  An 
Earth strap won’t work as it is the 
child that is charged. Solution  use the 
slide on cold wet days 

Community 
Updates 

Establishment of Web Page on MDC Website 
 
 
Accessible Articles – each 3 months 

Murray to meet with Steve 
Barlow in Feb 
 
Accessible article done for Feb 

 

Rabbits Letter received from Ecan regarding rabbits in 
Town 

Required strategy with farmers 
(Snow and Andrew), DoC and 
Ecan 

I have increased the draft budget for 
the Tekapo Community  and also 
suggested that Forestry makes similar 
provision 

Cycle Strategy  Peter Munro to do draft 
strategy 

 

Staff Housing Permanent rentals in short supply for workers. 
Strategy needed to address. 

Identify whether Council and 
private development could be 
initiated 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 

REPORT TO:  TWIZEL AND TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARDS 
 
SUBJECT:   INCREASING RABBIT LEVELS IN TOWNSHIPS 
 
MEETING DATES: 15 FEBRUARY 2010 
 
REF:    WAS 3/5   WAS 3/6 
 
FROM:   COMMUNITY FACILITIES MANAGER 
 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
To consider a letter from Environment Canterbury regarding the increasing levels of rabbits in 
the Twizel and Lake Tekapo Townships. 
 
 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1.  That the report be received. 

2.  That consideration be given to making provision in the 2011/2012 Community Boards’ 
budgets for rabbit control in the Townships. 
 
 
 

GARTH NIXON 
COMMUNITY FACILITIES MANAGER  
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ATTACHMENT: 
 
A letter from Environment Canterbury dated 7 January 2011. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Following its meeting on 25 January 2011, the Council had an informal discussion about the 
issues raised in the letter from Environment Canterbury.  It was suggested that provision be made 
in the 2011/2012 budgets for rabbit control in the Twizel and Lake Tekapo Townships. 
 
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
N/A 
 
 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION REQUESTED: 
 
The decision is not significant in terms of the Council’s Policy on Significance. 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  TEKAPO COMMUNITY BOARD 
 
SUBJECT:  ALEXADR TCE SEAL EXTENSION 
 
MEETING DATE: 14 FEBRUARY 2011 
 
FROM:  ASSET MANAGER 
 
FILE REF:   
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
To the community boards intentions regard sealing Alexandra Tce 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. Complete/not complete the project  

3. Determine how the project will be funded. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BERNIE HAAR GLEN INNES 
ASSET MANAGER   CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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BACKGROUND: 
 
Early in 2010 the Tekapo Community Board received a request to seal Alexandra Tce from a 
resident on that street to tidy it up and bring it into line with other streets in Tekapo. The 
Board resolved to consider the request at the Budget meetings in March 2010. 
 
At that meeting the Board resolved to include $10,000 in the budget for sealing Alexandra 
Tce.. Unfortunately I was not able to be at that meeting and it appears that those present 
thought that the project could be funded from the subsidized roading budget. This is not 
possible and will have to be fully funded from the non subsidized roading account. 
 
What all this means is that we rated for $4,600 for the project expecting to get the balance 
from NZTA and as stated above this was not possible. It therefore leaves a short fall of 
$5,600 to complete the project this year. 
 
So as I see it the Board has a choice, either: 
 

1 Complete the work this year and fund the shortfall from: 
 

a. Reserves and rate for the work next year. 
 

b. Other project funds that may not be spent, or 
 

2 Rate for the balance and complete the works in the 2011/12 year 
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